
SCHOOLS OUT FOR TERM 2

NEWSLETTER
PRINCIPAL AND DEPUTY PRINCIPAL REPORT 

Congratulations, we have made it to the halfway point of the
year. Term 2 is finished, and a well-deserved break beckons.  

Thank you to the parents and Canteen who supported with
the catering for the regional Mad Minute hosted at the
Lucindale Town Hall, along with the Lions Club for
coordinating across the region and providing the judges,
timekeepers and helpers for the event to go ahead.
Congratulations to Oliver, Amelia and Rebecca for
representing Lucindale Area School. 

We have had Footsteps Dance in our school for a couple of
years now. It has been great watching our students develop
skills and grow them. One thing I noticed is how quickly the
students, who have been involved, follow instructions, and
pick up new skills. 

Their confidence in their ability to try new steps has grown
in the short time and they enjoy being challenged by new
and what I observed as complicated steps. Our students
really enjoyed these sessions! Footsteps are to be
commended on this fantastic program. 

I hope that the students can look back on their learning
achievements this semester with a sense of pride. As the first
half of the 2023-year ends, I once again invite students to think
deeply about their learning. I hope parents, that you will find
the time to sit down with your child/children and to read
through their reports with them, giving great encouragement
to them to build upon their first semester results. Reports
bring with them an opportunity for reflection and goal setting
as we move to continue a successful learning journey in Term
Three.  

Term Three will bring several learning opportunities for
students and parents, including SAPOL ThinkUKnow student
and parent information sessions on Cyber-Safety, Life Ed, The
Australian Maths Competition, Science Week and Book Week
(more information to come!).   

As we near the midway mark for the year, I take this
opportunity to sincerely thank parents for their continued
support of our students. For all the uniforms you wash, the
lunches you pack (and unpack!), the never-failing taxi service
you provide, the love you give and your willingness to be there
no matter what. As always, it has been an extremely busy time
and I wish you a safe and pleasant holiday over the coming few
weeks.  

A reminder to families that Monday, 24 July is a Student Free
Day – Teacher Professional Learning Day with students
returning to school on Tuesday, 25 July for Term 3. 

SRC Blue Day was held today, 7 July and was to raise
money for Motor-Neurone Disease as this is a disease
that impacts the motor neurones that send messages
from the brain to people’s muscles. In up to 95% of cases,
the cause of this disease is unknown.

 Students participated in the ‘longest kick’ competition in
age groups and students had the opportunity to pour a
bucket of icy water on Louis de Jager, Alisha Rothall,
Denise Parkins, Melissa Thompson, Joey Kemplay-Hill
and Jason Backler for a small donation which was great
fun. 

Mrs Jane Gill Year 7 teacher will be on leave for Term
Three and in her place, we welcome Ms Rachael Byers to
our school. We thank Mrs Olivia Jaensch Wellbeing
Coordinator for her support and valued work been done
during Term Two. Welcome back Ms Nat Austin as
Wellbeing Coordinator after her term of Long Service
Leave and hope she had a well deserve break. 
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Louis de Jager and Joey Kemplay-Hill
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1st August - SAPSASA District
Basketball



11th August - SAPSASA

Regional Basketball



16th - 18th August SAPSASA
State Soccer Carnival



19th -25th August - Book

Week



25th August - SAPSASA Golf
SE Regional "Come and Try"

Day

Having had the majority of Term 2 off it has been wonderful to
see the school through a parents lens and to have time to
volunteer and pursue other interests. As we head into the
second half of the year I have decided to take leave until

January 2024 to continue to focus on work life balance and trial
other options. 



I thank all the students, the education team and families who I

have caught up with for their support and am certain the school
will continue to progress across the second half of the school

year. While I will miss the day to day interactions of leading the
school over the next 6 months, I am certain I will stay in touch

and do my best to support as a volunteer. 



I would also like to thank Louis for being willing to take on the
principal role in my absence. 




Hi Everyone,
 

I want to share my thanks for adopting me
into your beautiful community for the term. 



I have enjoyed seeing what goes on in your

unique R-12 school. It was a wonderful
opportunity to work with passionate staff to

support a diverse range of students. 



I have had fun teaching across the year
levels, lighting gummy bears on fire in

science and creating in the Library during
Lego Club.



Next term I will be back at Penola High
School teaching Food and Textiles and

Health and Wellbeing. 



Please take some time this 2 week break to
practise self-care and acknowledge that you

need to recharge.
Thank you again.

 
Please enjoy one more joke from me...

Why did the teacher where sunglasses to
school?

Because their students were so bright! 😎

 Olivia Jaeschke

A message from Mr Maywald



Let's Make Melting Moment with 
Year 10 Home Economics 

Below you will find the recipe from our Year 10
Home Economics class. The students recently
embarked on a baking adventure and created the
most heavenly treats: Melting Moments! Let's dive
into this delicious recipe and discover the magic
behind these mouthwatering cookies.

Melting Moments are delicate, buttery cookies that
simply melt in your mouth, leaving a lingering sense
of bliss. With their light and crumbly texture, these
cookies are perfect for any occasion, whether it's a
family gathering, an afternoon tea, or a simple
indulgence after a long day. Let's look at how our
talented Year 10 students brought these heavenly
delights to life.

Check out our reviews....

Alisha Rothall 
Teacher



250g unsalted butter, softened

1/2 cup icing sugar

1 teaspoon vanilla extract

2 cups all-purpose flour

1/2 cup cornstarch

Additional icing sugar for dusting

Preheat the oven to 180°C (350°F) and line a baking sheet with parchment paper.

In a large mixing bowl, cream the softened butter until it becomes light and fluffy. This

process helps incorporate air into the mixture, giving the cookies their delicate texture.

Gradually add the icing sugar to the creamed butter and continue mixing until well combined.

The icing sugar adds sweetness and contributes to the cookies' melt-in-your-mouth quality.

Stir in the vanilla extract, infusing the dough with its delightful aroma and flavor.

In a separate bowl, sift together the all-purpose flour and cornstarch. This step ensures a

smooth and lump-free dough.

Gradually add the flour mixture to the butter mixture, stirring until a soft dough forms. Be

careful not to overmix, as it can lead to a tougher texture.

Roll the dough into small balls, about 2 teaspoons each, and place them on the prepared

baking sheet. Make sure to leave space between the cookies to allow for spreading during

baking.

Gently press down the cookies with a fork, creating a pattern on the surface. This step also

helps the cookies bake evenly.

Bake in the preheated oven for approximately 12-15 minutes or until the edges turn golden.

Keep a close eye on them, as baking times may vary.

Once baked, remove the cookies from the oven and let them cool on the baking sheet for a

few minutes before transferring them to a wire rack to cool completely.

Ingredients:

Instructions:
1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

Dust the cooled cookies generously with icing sugar, adding an elegant finishing touch to these

delectable treats.

Recipe



French with R/1

In Week 9 the R-2 French Open Access Teacher visited the two
classes. 

Madame Sanaz spent Lesson 3 and 4 with the 1/2 class and
Lesson 5 and 6 with the R/1 students. 



Students had the opportunity to continue their learning in

person rather than via the TV screen using the online program.



Felicity Jenke & Taylor Ferguson
Teachers



Maths challenge
with the Year 8's 

Throughout term 2, the Year 8 Maths class
have been learning about measurement and

volume. 



To conclude this topic, they were given a
final challenge: to construct a prism (other

than a cylinder) that would be able to
perfectly hold the contents of a can of soft

drink. 



To be successful, students had first
determined the dimensions they would

need for their container to hold exactly 375
cubic centimeters. 



They then constructed their shape and were

ready to test (and taste!). The class did an
excellent job and everyone's containers
held the correct amount of soft drink. 

Joey Hill
Teacher



Assembly
Awards

RISING STARS!RISING STARS!
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Science AwardsScience Awards

Ollie,
Matilda,

Hughie and
Henry

Aden, Bodhi,
Hunter and

Maya

Amelia, Celia
and Harvey



For the UN sustainable goals, it took
me ages considering, I had a few days

off too. 



I used videos to explain my product to
help with sanitation and clean

drinking water. 



The fact was 5000 children die every
day due to preventable water

diseases. 



My goal was to help people by
creating a water bottle filter to clean

water for drinking or other uses. 

United Nations Sustainable Goals
with Sammy...



P.E. with our Year 11's

Our Year 11 students ran Basketball
coaching sessions with the year 5/6

class. 



It was really great to see our senior
students taking on leadership roles
and working well with our younger

students.  

Our Year 11 PE students have been
completing a coaching assessment task. 



Requiring students to delve into what
makes a good coach, coaching styles

and adapting your coaching style based
on the athletes you are coaching.

BASKETBALLBASKETBALL

Alisha Rothall 
Teacher



AG Production News
It's been a busy few weeks for our

Year 11 / 12 Agricultural
Production students learning

about a wide variety of livestock
breeding technologies and

husbandry tasks. 



Last week students assisted Mr
Regan Burow from Yerwal Estate

AI our cattle herd. 



This was then followed up with
students taking leadership and
showing skill competencies to

crutch, drench and vaccinate our
White Suffolk stud ewes in
preparation for lambing. 

On Wednesday they assisted Mr Will Tanner from
Tanscan, to pregnancy scan these ewes to detect

those carrying single or twin lambs. 



Many thanks to both Mr Burow and Mr Tanner for
their outstanding support of our Agricultural

Program. 



We look forward to calving and lambing time !

Carol Hille 
Teacher



AG
Production
News cont..



Congratulations Ella, Layla and Lacey for
taking out the Regional Cows Create

Careers award for 2023. 



They are now eligible to enter the
National Competition for a chance to win

our school $3000. 



Thank you to the sponsors of this
program; SADA Fresh, MaxCare, Jaydee

events and Boldview Farms Cher-Bar
Ayrshires.  



Well done girls, good luck in the national

competition! 



COWS CREATE
CAREERS



Students from Reception to Year 9 participated in our annual Footsteps
program. Our instructor this year was Ivy and she quickly developed a

wonderful rapport with our students. 



Students performed on Thursday afternoon; the R-2 danced to Prince Ali
(from Aladdin - TMC Movie Tunez).

The 3-6 class performed to the song Scatman by Scatman John.



Year 7-9's danced to Tiesto’s The Business.
For the first time the students also danced altogether to The Proclaimers -

I’m Gonna Be (500 miles).



Well done to all the students who gave their best effort throughout the
practice sessions and the final performance.

Thank you to the parents and community members who were able to
attend!



SAPSASA NETBALL



Day 1 – We played 9 games all up and it was tiring, 3 games a
day. Our first game was at 9.30 – we won that by a bit. 2nd

was at 11.30 we won barely, game 3 was 1.30 and we won as
well.



Day 2 – Games were at the same time as day 1. We won every

game. We had one game and it was 44 to 1 our way. 



Day 3 – First game was hard we drew with Southern Yorke
Peninsula. They were hard it was 11-11




I got BEST PLAYER on day 1 and day 2.







with SAMMY... 

BEST PLAYER!



Australian Junior Teams
Championships  with Tom...

Australian Junior Teams Championships 
11&U Boys South Australian team 



There was 12 kids and 4 coaches there was 3 kids in

each age group so 3 kids in the 11 girls three in 11 boys
3 in 13 girls and 3 in 13 boys each team had their own

coach my coach was Sasha. We stayed in a resort
called Mercure it was nice. 



The group that I was in the 11 boys finished 6 out of

everybody there was 10 states but two of them were
New Zealand and Pacific Oceania. 



My favourite part was either staying as a team or

playing tennis.





SAPSASA
HOCKEY

with Rebecca...

On Thursday, we played in hail and mud.
Really thick mud! We lost all our matches

and three of us got hurt by the ball,
including myself, on the same day. 



On Friday, I loved when I was off the field

in the warmth, it was FREEZING! We lost all
our games and came 8th place, that was

second to last. The boys team came third
place out of ten. 




On my first day of SAPSASA we
played in cold conditions not knowing

what the weather was keeping in
store for us. 



We lost twice but then we won with

the score 2 to 0. We also went out for
tea at Mozza Pizzeria then went to the
ice rink to watch an ice hockey game

at the ‘Ice Arena’ in Adelaide. 



CROSS
COUNTRY 

with Bethany...

This term I have competed in SAPSASA
Cross Country at Oakbank. 



It was very wet and cold; I couldn’t

even feel my fingers from the weather.
I placed 14th in the 12-Year-Old Girls. 



Then I went to a second trial for the

state team and placed 7th. 



But to compete in Adelaide, I first had
to compete at the Naracoorte Cross

Country, where placed 4th. 



As we finish off our last week of term,
please support your child / children to

return any library borrowings.



Upcoming event
In term three, the library will be offering

digital lessons on Thursdays, aimed at
people 50+, to learn how to use Android
and Apple phones and tablets, and build

confidence and knowledge. 
Dates to be confirmed.



Advanced Notice

Each year the library joins in the The
Children’s Book Council of Australia, book

week celebrations. 
During this week we celebrate books, and

Australian children’s authors and
illustrators, to promote the importance

and joy of reading.



This year, BOOK WEEK runs from 19th
August to the 25th of August. 
During this week as part of our

celebrations, we will be having a dress up
day, where the whole of school, students

and staff, come dressed as a book
character. 



This year’s theme is “READ, GROW,

INSPIRE”. The July school holidays are a
great opportunity to work with your child

on their costume ideas.



 Wishing you all a great midyear break.



School Library News

Kerena 



LUCINDALE COMMUNITY LIBRARY
SCHOOL HOLIDAY OPENING HOURS



CLOSED 

Monday 10th July to Sunday 16th July 2023



OPEN normal hours from 
Monday 17th July 2023



Winter opening hours

Monday 17th July    9:00 am – 4:00 pm
Tuesday 18th July    9:00 am – 4:00 pm

Wednesday 19th July   9:00 am – 5:00 pm
Thursday 20th July   9:00 am – 5:00 pm

Friday 21st July    9:00 am – 4:00 pm



Please note the library will be closed on Saturdays for
the months of July and August 2023 



The Push-up Challenge (June 1st to
23rd) took different shapes in
different classrooms, but was
successful in every one. Many

teachers kept individual student
tallies while others shared the load

to complete the daily target. The
Year 7, 8 and 9 classes amassed

over 20,000 exercises per class! 



Similarly, the Mental Health fact
for the day was discussed at

various levels and opened many
people’s minds up to the real
problems of Mental Health. 



The 5/6 class had some really

thoughtful discussions. A special
thank you to donors. We didn’t
seek sponsors this year, it was

tricky enough to coordinate our
first attempt. The donations were
appreciated by the school and by

Lifeline who we selected to
support this time around.

Tony Hill
Teacher
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Aden in Year 9 shot a stellar round at
Keith Field and Game last weekend.



Aden shot a round of a possible 75
shots against strong competition. 



36 Shooters enjoyed the fine weather
and targets. Aden enjoys his shooting

and has some great coaching
mentors. 



Aden shoots in C grade rather than

the junior level due to numbers.



Carter Solid Competitor at Keith

Photos courtesy of Keith Field and Game Association



Last weekend the Gear boys found challenging
conditions and still came out on top.

Davey, in his time trials, prologue, came first
with 1.164 seconds in front of his next rival. 



On Saturday, during the 6 lap race (about 2
hours) Davey started first and over half way

had technical difficulties with his clutch. 
He then was overtaken from first and the next

lap, he was coming down the straight and
crashed and was knocked out. 

HATTAH 2k23
with the Gear Brothers...

Although he was disappointed, we are very
proud of him.

Ollie came second overall. In prologue, Ollie
came fifth and during the race he passed all

the people in front of him. The laps were
consistent with Ollie coming in second in the

lengthy race.



The next race is near Tintinara in two weeks
time and we wish the boys all the best.










75 Students from Lucindale Area School will

be participating in the Australian Mathematics
Competition from the 2nd –4th of August

(Week 2, Term 3). 



The online test will be sat by different year
levels at allocated times across the three

days.  



Students will be provided with the necessary
materials to complete the test; however, it is

important that students who bring a laptop to
school ensure it is charged. 



If you have any questions, please contact

Johanna Hill. 



AUSTRALIAN MATHEMATICS
COMPETITION



LUCINDALE AREA SCHOOL
BUS COMMITTEE 2023

Governing Council Bus Sub-Committee 



The Bus Sub-committee meets in Week 2 of term with
the purpose of representing community voice in
regards to the Lucindale Area School bus routes. 



For example, previously, the committee has been

involved in the consultation periods of the extension of
the West Avenue and combining of Coles Spence and

Callendale in 2022.



If you have business, you wish the Bus Sub-committee
to discuss please contact Leanne Graetz, the Governing
Council member, or your local route representative as

per below. 



For all day-to-day operations please direct your
inquires to the School on 8766 2084.




